
1 

 

 
 
 

 

NEW ZEALAND ICE FIGURE SKATING ASSOCIATION 

June 2016 NEWSLETTER 
 

This very brief newsletter is written from Dubrovnik, where Sandra Williamson-Leadley, Jeanette 

King and Connor McIver are attending the ISU Congress.   Five days of sitting in meetings 

working through 150 pages of proposed changes to the ISU Constitution and General Regulations, 

or the Special Regulations or Technical Rules for the various skating disciplines.  As mentioned in 

the last newsletter, this is a particularly significant Congress, as all the ISU positions are up for 

election this year when normally an election would have been held in 2014.  Lots of politicking, 

but a very beautiful location.  

 

BEST WISHES TO SKATERS COMPETING IN THE FOLLOWING COMPETITIONS 

The primary purpose of this newsletter is to wish all our skaters who are attending the following 

competitions, all the very best.  

 

Hollins Trophy, Sydney, Australia, 10 – 13 June  

Elementary Ladies Lucie Holtz 

Basic Novice A Ladies Grace Greenstreet 

 Rivers Richens 

Basic Novice A Men Star Richens 

Basic Novice B Ladies Amy Wang 

Basic Novice B Men Douglas Gerber 

Advanced Novice Ladies Nicola Korck 

 Pei-Lin Lee 

Junior Ladies Tracy Danbrook 

 Christine Floka 

 Zelda Ladefoged 

 Brooke Tamepo 

Junior Men Harrison Bain 

 Michael Durham 

Senior Ladies Sarah MacGibbon 

 

International ISU Adult Figure Skating Competitions, Oberstdorf, Germany, 13 - 18 June 

Karl Hewitt – Silver Men II Freeskate and Silver Men II Artistic 

Eleanor Stanbury – Bronze Ladies IV Freeskate and Bronze Ladies IV Artistic 

Wendy Thompson – Bronze Ladies III Artistic 

Trish Weir –  Bronze Ladies III Freeskate and Bronze Ladies III Artistic 
 

All the best in skating, 

Jeanette King and Sandra Williamson-Leadley  


